Reference: FS425771770
Comment on a planning application
Application Details
Application: 22/0902/FUL
Address: The Stag BreweryLower Richmond RoadMortlakeLondonSW14 7ET

Proposal: Erection of a three-storey building to provide a new secondary school with sixth form; sports pitch with
floodlighting, external MUGA and play space; and associated external works including landscaping, car and cycle parking,
new access routes and other associated works

Comments Made By
Name: Mr. Nick Morgan
Address: 26 Hertford Avenue East Sheen London SW14 8EQ

Comments

Type of comment: Object to the proposal

Comment: We totally disagree with a new secondary school,but believe a primary School for Thompson House should be
built .

There is no need for a secondary school as the local schools are fulfilling this role and in the case of RPC( | live in the
same road) they are achieving the aim of having far more local children attending which will not be the case if a new
secondary school is built here.

It is imperative that there must be LESS traffic movements in the East Sheen /Mortlake area owing to the many reasons
for traffic chaos and having a new secondary school on the Brewery site will only create more traffic along with hold
ups/extra usage of the Mortlake train station and the subsequent danger of the barriers at the level crossing.

We should be supporting the existing secondary schools with investment and NOT creating more uneeded competition.



